Connecticut
The following recommendations emerged from consensus at our Chicago meeting on June 6-8 with the Pew Foundation, National Conference of State Legislatures and Zero to Three. Participants included Donna Maselli, Karen Foley-Shain, Grace Whitney, Darcy Lowell and Elaine Zimmerman.

These recommendations were presented on June 8, 2012 to the group-at-large. A discussion took place with Zero to Three requesting technical assistance, which seemed viable. Thank you for all the hard non-stop work and team commitment.

1. Adapt the early childhood Colorado framework for Connecticut. Utilize as a CT frame with timelines, functions and clarity on goals. Offer this framework model to the Cabinet for our comprehensive early childhood systems work, including home visitation.

2. Create incentives for local collaborations between early care and home visitation. Imagine what full integration would like and then determine indicators that would reflect this vision to measure step by step growth. Use the Zero to Three guidelines on local collaboration.
3. Provide training across home visitation model and invite the early childhood field also on: 

- trauma

      - early language and vocabulary development                                                

      - role of fathers and bringing in dads

      - special health care needs:
Use such training to help connect the fields, while simultaneously providing key information that is not uniformly available across and within home visitation and early childhood programs.
4. Create a continuum of our model programs – truly define what each model does, target populations, opportunities, gaps and plan for a continuum that is parent friendly. Market the continuum.
5. Track flow of home visitation funds. This helps show ways to bring in dollars, various opportunities, et al. Link $ to specific target populations and outcomes, including Medicaid.
6. Use data to determine how we would see meeting early care and education and home visitation integration. DPH, SDE, DCF, DSS.

7. Bring together home visitation field to vision ideas as well as learn of existing opportunities where home visitation and early care and education could best be braided together. (Do the same with the early care field).
8. Track children based on unique personal identifiers. Follow outcomes beginning at birth.

9. Present comprehensive details of home visitation plan and strategy, now that we have selected towns, models and are working towards a program continuum, to both the Governor’s Cabinet and the Legislature through a forum. Show plan data, needs, goals, indicators, process.
10. Offer up policy recommendations and overall integrative suggestions to new OPM Planner for the Early Care and Ed Cabinet.

11. To broaden field, expand awareness and maximize stakeholder interest, bring in new stakeholders such as police, pediatricians, brain research experts, et al.

12. Establish no wrong door for entry – create a system of care of home visitation.
13. Create a central referral process – refer to Infoline.

14. The group would like technical assistance on our continuum of services/models from Zero to Three.

